OHA Board Meeting June 8, 2016

Minutes of Meeting 
	-- REMINDERS -- 

- $360 OHA bi-annual dues are OVERDUE (were due 6/15/2015)
Proprietary ($360), Associate ($50) and Riding Partners ($25)

Please send a check or money order to:

Orinda Horsemen’s Association, PO Box 904, Orinda, CA 94563

 - Through the gate move about 7/24 (Upper Sullivan) - pasture team should prep as needed

-  Weed control: good time to pull hemlock, purple star thistle (upper pear), yellow star thistle, all other thistle & teasel: https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/viewer?mid=1mmj61LJp7I9ppRtDUggbmJLDWuI 
 - Cross fences – still need to clean up Pond/USR & Pond/Plateau

 - Collect remaining tarps, catalog for use this fall.

 - We need to prep barns and enclosures for hay.
- Work hours are still being provided for herd checks – appreciate all checks done!



 

Location of Meeting: Julie Dixon’s home 

Board members in attendance: Eddie, Alison M., Kirsten, Allison B., Linda, Heather, Julie

The meeting commenced at 7:15pm.

Approvals

· Approval of minutes of last board meeting in May
Treasurer’s Report

The $360 OHA bi-annual dues for proprietary members were due 6/15/2015. The yearly dues for Associates ($50) and Riding Partners ($25) were also due at this time. The dues have started coming in. This month the only remarkable expense is Director’s and Officer’s Insurance, and there is no change in price or terms from last year. 
The board discussed our decision at the last meeting to change our dues payment schedule dates to September 15th (late October 1st) and March 15th (late April 1st).
Why make this change? Because the new dues payment schedule will:
· Better align with our biggest expenses (lease and hay purchase) and our fiscal year (which begins October 1st).

· Fall at times in the year when making these payments may be easier for membership (unlike the current winter holiday and beginning of summer payment schedule), with less work following up on late payments for the Treasurer.

Since this constitutes a rule change, and rule changes must be shared with membership allowing 30 days for review and feedback, please review the following and send any feedback you may have with the board at board@orindahorsemen.org 

EBMUD Report

A hay storage tent that cost $500 less than our original AGP proposal was suggested and approved by EBMUD. We will work with them to get $500 in credit for something else instead.

The Pond pasture fence around the pond will be opened on July 10. Any horses that do not want to be in the pond pasture when the fence is open may move to the lower pasture. The owners of those horses should organize that move. 

We may want to talk to EBMUD to find out if it is possible to grade the ravine on the South end of the Pear orchard. They mowed it this year and last year so they don’t need horses there at this time. However, if they ever do need the horses there, it isn’t safe to cross. It is also possible the horses may go over there looking for grass.
Membership Committee Report

Heather Pineda gave up her second horse space. Cheryl is working on filling the three open membership slots.  
Review Planning Grid

All items were addressed:
· Renew Riding Partners & Associate Members – all approved
· Provide wormers at herd move

· Member dues payable June 15
· Review & Renew Insurance Policies

Work on the hay purchase has also begun. 
Old Business

Ring Pasture Fencing  

There are no updates on this item. We will check with EBMUD to see if we can mow the thistle in the ring pasture. 
Pasture Team Review

There are no updates on this item.

New Business 
Status of Old Dairy 

The Old Dairy may be needed for additional forage, e.g. during the Beer Can rotation. It will also be helpful for horses to trample weeds there. Eddie will leave her truck there with water. There are several horses who might do well there in a small group. 
Finalize plan for Pond Pasture fence
The pond pasture fence will be taken down around July 11. A volunteer is needed to take the fence down. Horses may be moved to the lower pasture (owners should coordinate a move) for the two weeks that the fence will be open, from about July 11 - July 24.  
Trailer Policy

There were no updates on this item. 

Review AGP Projects
Three AGP projects were discussed: the hay storage tent, mowing, and the installation of a valve on the spring box that would allow us to cut of the water to the Upper Sullivan. 
Discussions on OHA Business email list – legal implications

A concern was raised that discussions about service providers on the OHA Business email list could have legal implications. We invite members with concerns about this issue to investigate further and provide the board with a proposal or legal opinion on the matter.
Driving ATV without Insurance
Dave Curto has informed the board that his ATV is insured. We will investigate further with him and make sure it insures anyone who drives it.  
Fly Control (Rebecca has sent report)
It has been a big year for flies, but Rebecca Tennant is working on it. The same control measures from last season are in place, but seem to not be making a dent.  Since late March Rebecca has been regularly releasing the packages of predators that are supposedly good at eating fly larvae. The same control measures from last season are in place, but seem to not be making a dent.  We will buy and release more fly predators if the problem persists. 
Herd Moves

The last herd move to the Pear Orchard was not as smooth as it could have been. There are many things we can improve, and we want to ensure that everyone who is involved in a strenuous move like this in the future is able to perform the necessary tasks. A team of volunteers will work on a set of guidelines to be read at every herd move.     
Future Agenda Items
· Trailer Policy
· Chainsaw Protocol
Next Meeting: Tuesday, July 11th at 7pm at Heather Pineda’s home, 1767 Tice Valley Blvd., Walnut Creek. If you plan to attend please let Heather know so she can plan for space. Board members can arrive at 6:45. 

Adjourned meeting at 8:30 pm. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Allison Bloodworth, Recording Secretary.

Thank Yous: 

· Thanks to everyone for the work they’ve done for OHA this month!
Many thank you recognitions are due – if you want to “toot your own horn” for the next Board Meeting minutes please send those items to Allison (abloodworth@gmail.com) to include (and please identify Tooting Your Own Horn in the subject line – it’s hard to keep track but we’re trying.
